Staff Council 

Notes from the February 22, 2007 Meeting (Not approved minutes)
Durango Building Southwest Room

· Minutes from the January meeting were approved – see http://www.utsa.edu/sc/minutes/minutes.cfm
· Guest speaker:  Bruce Tingle – Human Resources (HR) Compensation/Employment Manager

· Discussed job descriptions/progression and reclassifications.

· Job structure at the University was reclassified not too long ago into salary grades/ranges; consultants were hired to assist with this process.

· HR has a commitment to keep salaries current.

· HR just completed a review of the classified positions; recommendations will be sent forward.

· HR looks at local, national, and statewide labor markets; generally look at universities/colleges that are comparable in size to UTSA.

· A&P positions will be reviewed next.

· Administrative positions were recently grouped into an administrative structure composed of three job families; progression within each family can be considered through submission of the Progression Determination Worksheet (this worksheet can only be used for this structure at this point in time) – see http://www.utsa.edu/hr/Compensation/PD-AdminStructure.cfm and http://www.utsa.edu/hr/compensation/index.cfm for more information

· HR would like to create this type of structure/job family with other areas where appropriate (e.g. academic advising)

· Salary differences were discussed for similar job titles/positions; differences may exist due to size of department, budget, longevity, etc.
· Employees were encouraged to discuss concerns with their supervisors; however, some employees have contacted HR directly; Employee Relations may contact supervisors/managers in these cases

· Reclassification process now takes about 10 working days; the average time used to be a month; HR uses a standard of performance for their area to complete at least 90% within 10 working days (this is based on when the paperwork gets to HR).
· Discussion took place on why positions were not posted as internal only more often; HR encourages internal and external postings to support a diverse pool.

· Discussion took place about the new performance evaluation tool that came out last year and the performance indicators of O, SP, and I; formal HR employee training/conversation on/about this, has not happened yet; however, some training/conversations did take place with supervisors/managers. 
· Vote to sell water at May commencement ceremonies was approved; this is a fundraiser for staff scholarships

· Vote to put “MAKE A GIFT NOW” link on the Staff Council website was approved; Development Office will handle this – see http://www.utsa.edu/development/GiveToday/ for more information
· San Antonio Missions game (a UTSA Night) could be an opportunity for staff to get together informally; will be looked into

· 4 Staff Council members volunteered to assist with set-up for the Staff Excellence Awards Ceremony

· Communications subcommittee discussed awareness/promotional efforts (e.g. linking to various departmental newsletters, updating the website, adding an Issues form including feedback already received on various employee questions, concerns, and issues, highlighting scholarship recipients, including flier about Staff Council in new employee training packet/training, possible on-line elections, etc.)
· Fundraising subcommittee discussed other fundraising ideas (e.g. silent auction) and a sign-up sheet was circulated for staff to help out with selling bottled water at May commencement ceremonies

· Discussion took place about creating a year round calendar for Staff Council to aid in planning/promotion efforts 

· Updated group picture on the website is needed; picture will be taken at the next meeting

· Next meeting will be on March 29th at the 1604 campus; location forthcoming
